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March 30, 2004

The Honorable Robert G. Marshall

Post Office Box 421

Manassas, Virginia  20108-0421

Dear Delegate Marshall:


Thank you for your continued interest in the information technology reforms being implemented by the Virginia Information Technologies Agency (VITA) and the cost savings that will be generated as a result of these efforts.


Before I answer the specific questions that you raise in your letter dated March 25, 2004 regarding the interview that Governor Warner recently conducted with Information Week, I would like to reiterate two important caveats that were raised in my earlier correspondence to you dated February 23, 2004. The relevant excerpt reprinted verbatim follows:

Although VITA’s creation was predicated on cost savings, two particular caveats should be recognized:

· First, the compromise that emerged from the 2003 General Assembly resulted in an eighteen month phased transition period for IT consolidation. As a result, it is not anticipated that IT-related savings initiatives will be launched until after the IT consolidation has been completed.

· Second, the Wilder Commission emphasized that implementation of its proposed recommendations would result in long-term savings that would take between 2 to 4 years to initially demonstrate results.

These two caveats are important in that it explains in its entirety the difference between the savings figures contained within my letter dated February 23, 2004 and the paraphrased quote contained within the Information Week article attributed to Governor Warner concerning the eventual generation of $100 million in savings annually. Specifically, the article makes very clear that Governor Warner’s target of $100 million in annual savings represents long-term savings: “Warner estimates that combining IT operations under VITA will save Virginia taxpayers nearly $100 million a year” (emphasis added).


As further background, it should be recognized that savings projections developed by the Secretary of Technology’s office were based upon the original version of the IT reform initiative introduced by Governor Warner during the 2003 General Assembly session. These projections indicated that an estimated $100 million in annual savings would be achieved in the fourth year following full implementation of the IT consolidation efforts. Significant changes to both the pace and scope of IT consolidation were contained in the final version of legislation passed by the 2003 General Assembly, calling into question the validity of these projections (specifically, the question of when savings will accrue) for purposes of current budget discussions since the assumptions underlying the initial projections are no longer valid.


In spite of changes to the pace and scope of IT consolidation, the individual cost-savings initiatives envisioned when the Governor introduced his IT reform package are, for the most part, still viable and will be implemented over time, pending completion of the IT consolidation phase of the IT reform initiative. Based upon this understanding, the target of $100 million in annual savings is still valid. However, as I pointed out on the fourth page of my letter to you on February 23, 2004, the Governor’s proposed budget for the FY 2005 – 2006 biennium (HB 5001) contains both ‘Integration Phase Investments’ and ‘Transformation Phase Investments’ critical to ensuring the success of the IT reform initiative and the ability of the Commonwealth to generate savings. As I strongly indicated in that letter and as I will reiterate here, failure to resolve the budget stalemate and preserve this critical funding in the FY 2005 – 2006 budget will jeopardize the Commonwealth’s ability to generate future savings.

The only question that then remains is when these savings will be achieved. For purposes of the questions that you have raised, the completion of the IT consolidation phase of the IT reform initiative (currently scheduled for January 1, 2005), would be analogous to the beginning of implementation of IT reforms under the Governor’s original legislation (July 1, 2003). Our best estimates are that annual savings of $100 million would only be achieved four years following the completion of the IT consolidation phase of the IT reform initiative, or beginning January 1, 2009. 

If you have any additional questions or need additional information, please do not hesitate to contact me at (804) 786-9579.

Sincerely,

George C. Newstrom

Secretary of Technology

